Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

October 12, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 12, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Michael Snyder, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Richard Hudiburg, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from September 28, 2010 were approved by consensus.
2.
Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Biology.  Dr. Kittle made a motion to approve allowing both biology majors and marine biology majors to have more flexibility in fulfilling their computer literacy by allowing them to take CS 110 or CIS 125 or higher level computer science or computer information systems course.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.

3.
Curriculum Proposal from the Department of Communications.  Dr. Pitts made a motion to change the core classes and emphasis area courses in the BA/BS in Communication Arts.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.  
4.
Curriculum Proposal from the Department of English.  Dr. Smith made a motion to add the prerequisite of EN 112 or 122 to:  EN 211, EN 212, EN 221, and EN 222.  He explained that they have always been required but were inadvertently left off  the last curriculum proposal.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.
5.
Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Mathematics and Computer Science.  Dr. Muse made a motion to change the course prerequisite for MA 110 to Minimum mathematics ACT score of 22 and credit in high school Algebra I, Algebra II and Geometry; or grade of C or better in Intermediate Algebra; or Mathematics for Liberal Arts (preferred).  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.

6.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported that the COAD discussed the following topics:  

-Donna Tipps announced required training sessions relative to the assessment of risk with regard to internal financial controls.

-Randy Horn provided an update on IT issues

-Lab fees were discussed.  An error in Banner was discovered regarding the way applied music course fees were collected for the fall semester.  The possibility that an account be set up so that course fees can be linked back to each course was mentioned.
-The definition of a major was discussed and it was approved that the definition of a UNA major will be “a major approved by ACHE with a unique CIP code number.”  The deans were asked to review the listing of majors for their college and inform Renee’ and Andrew if any changes were needed.
-Retroactive withdrawals and language for the Undergraduate Catalog were discussed.

7.
Promotions.  Dr. Hansen noted that this is the season to be thinking about promotions and he asks two things: 1) check promotion portfolio and make sure the application in the Faculty Handbook is filled out and included in the portfolio and 2) remind the committee to use the language that the candidate is highly qualified, moderately qualified or less qualified.
8.
Majors, Programs, Options, and Concentrations – Catalog, Websites, and Promotional Materials.  Dr. Hansen shared that there are 22 majors in the College of Arts and Sciences approved by ACHE.  This is especially important in light of the upcoming SACS visit and the faculty qualifications/25% rule.  Dr. Hansen asked each department to carefully look at their opening statements in their section of the University Catalog and see if the terms majors, options, and programs are used correctly.  

9.
Other.  


-Dr. Maynard reminded the group of the QEP meeting at noon on October 20 and asked them to look for his email.


-Dr. Hudiburg stated his department’s dissatisfaction with being asked to sign the workflow instructions on course substitutions and Ms. Tubbs stated the intent was simply to have every faculty member be aware that if they don’t push the substitutions forward in the email system, the substitutions will not be made.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:14 a.m.

Minutes were submitted to Dr. Hansen on October 19, 2010.

Minutes were approved by Dr. Hansen on October 19, 2010.
Minutes were submitted for approval to department chairs on October 26, 2010.

